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Welcome 

Lesley welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Approval of previous Minute

The previous Minute was approved by Lesley and seconded by Gloria with no amendments.  

Matters arising
There were no matters arising from the previous Minute. 
2.

Items for discussion

1. Consultation with Local Supermarkets
Disappointingly no representatives from the local supermarkets attended the meeting to address issues with pupils.  It was decided that a letter should be sent to Tesco HQ since the Forfar store had not responded and the concerns were mainly with this supermarket.  
2. School Momento – Queen’s Diamond Jubilee
Bob presented the meeting with a variety of memorabilia the Purple Enterprise Group could make to commemorate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.  Of the selection provided bookmarks were the favourite, the castle top nicely identifying the school and with the official Diamond Jubilee logo to be added and it was decided the bookmark should be made longer than the sample and 2012 be printed on them.  School pupils and staff were to be given the bookmarks and Bob advised 1,220 bookmarks could be produced for a total of £200.  Robert to arrange payment. 

 3.       Jubilee Garden Project – Pupil Council 






Ritchie McNeil, who is in charge of the Jubilee Garden Project, got a team of pupils and teachers together and started work on clearing the area earmarked for the garden in the area at the rear of the staff car park. David Irons, Ironmonger in Forfar have been approached for a possible donation. A poetry competition is being organised with the winner having their poem engraved on a plaque in the garden.  It was queried who would maintain the garden and the Pupil Council thought Mr Rae’s group, who currently look after the quadrangle would probably maintain the garden also.  It was decided to donate £200 to the Jubilee Garden Project to help to cover costs. Robert to arrange for donation to be made.  
4. FSA Fundraising Ceilidh - 28.4.12 – ticket sales
Jennifer confirmed the five volunteers who are helping at the ceilidh and that contact will be made nearer the time and reminded the meeting that tickets and raffle tickets are available through school reception and Bob Baldie.  It was suggested Jennifer and Bob take the idea of advertising to highlight the new pitch and also the dance to the FSA next meeting. 
5. School Inspection Follow Through Report - Feedback
 

As Mr Lynch was not present this item was carried over to the next meeting. 
6.         Joint Sub-Committee with Websters HS


 

Annette reported a meeting had been set for next Wednesday, 28 March 2012 at 7.30 pm in the meeting room.  Room booked.

3.

7.         Pupil Council Update
No further update from the Pupil Council.  
AOCB
Feedback on Meeting with PC Representatives – Tuesday 6 March 2012

Jane gave an outline of the meeting which she and Bob Baldie attended, this included sharing good practice, the involvement of Pupil Councils, update of Blog and other issues.
Olympic Torch passing through Forfar 
Lesley asked if the school had considered the pupils lining Brechin Road as the Olympic Torch passes through the town on 12 June at 11.29 am.  It was agreed this would be a good idea and Jane agreed to take this up with the school. Stephanie and Allanah, the Pupil Council representatives commented James Beattie, a sixth year pupil has been selected as a torch bearer. 

Travel Expenses for PE Activities
Frances had been approached by a parent who was concerned by the costs pupils were expected to pay when representing the school at games of basketball, football etc. also highlighting there seemed to be a problem getting pupils on board for these activities and could the expense be a factor in this.  After discussion it was decided Annette should bring this subject up at the meeting with Websters HS to see how they address this issue and Jane to get a response from the school to enable Frances to get back to the concerned parent.  
Study Leave 
Annette queried when study leave would start this year for 5th and 6th year pupils, Jane advised study leave starts on the first day of exams, concern was noted with this and Jane was asked to query with Mr Vannet if there was any leeway with study leave.   

Charities Committee Newsletter 
Lesley shared the Charities Committee Newsletter and expressed the view it was very informative and a good idea.
Date of next meeting 
The next meeting to be held Wednesday 13 June 2012 at 7.00 pm in the Training Suite.

Closure
The meeting closed at 8.35 pm
